*                                                                                            Fornham St Martin – cum – St Genevieve

Parish Council

            

15th April 2015

Ian Gallin Esq
Chief Executive

St Edmundsbury Borough Council
West Suffolk House

Western Way

BURY ST EDMUNDS

IP33 3YU

Dear Mr Gallin
PROPOSED SUFFOLK OPERATIONAL HUB

Fornham St Martin cum St Genevieve Parish Council wish to place on record its unanimous objection to the suggested WSOH on the 16 acre greenfield  site at Hollow Road Farm.

The Parish Council is aware that there are other suitable sites that have been given consideration, all of which would NOT have such a negative environmental impact on the Village, in particular Barton Hill and the 180 or so dwellings nearby.

Apart from the potential extra noise, odours and major traffic issues and light pollution together with 24hour working, this is all within 400 metres of family dwellings.  This would all appear to have been ignored by recommending officers who are supporting this application.

The Parish Council also has concerns that the proposed site is being designed to anticipate future expansion  which clearly means that the Village can look forward to having waste products from other areas, much further afield, i.e Mildenhall, Haverhill etc.

Councillors from three parish councils visited three recycling centres and two transfer sites in Norfolk and Cambridgeshire this week, in order to better understand the issues and implications. Concerns that the councillors took from the visit only serve to emphasise our objection to the current planning proposition.

These were:-

1
All the sites visited were in industrial locations with no dwellings nearby.

2
None of the sites combined transfer facilities with recycling as is the case with the current plan   

            for Hollow Road.

3
Doors to the transfer sheds were open all the time and staff indicated that this was normally the case.

4
Noise was heard constantly from the extractor fans which apparently run for 24 hours

This Parish Council has also been very disappointed at the apparent disregard for the Borough’s own policies in Vision 2031 - BV14 which identifies areas of “employment land” within the Borough. It does NOT identify Hollow Road Farm, so any industrial employment development on this site would contravene that policy.

In February 2001 St Edmundsbury opposed a planning application for a small waste transfer station on the now Lumley’s planing site at Hollow Road Farm, on the grounds it “constitutes an inappropriate use in the countryside and would have an adverse impact on residential areas by virtue of noise and traffic generation” We question why this WSOH is now being considered as an appropriate site when it clearly was not in 2001?

Whilst we recognise the concept and aspiration for a West Suffolk Operational Hub, together with all the synergies and productivity improvements that would be generated, we are passionate in our conviction that this proposed sites’ location is patently the wrong choice.

There are other obvious, logical and much better alternatives available which do NOT impact on the environment and have such a significant encroachment on the surrounding area.

As a Parish Council we are very aware of the depth of feeling and anxiety that is manifest in our Village on this issue.  We ask all parties to this proposal to respect the strength of resident’s opinion and opposition to this WSOH.

Yours sincerely

Michael Collier (Chairman)

Fornham St Martin cum St Genevieve Parish Council
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